
Personnel Board Meeting   

Wayland Town Building – Selectmen’s Office 

Executive Session Meeting Minutes 

May 5, 2014   7:50 pm 

 

Members Present: 

N. McCarthy (NM), M. Peabody (MP), P. Schneider (PS), J Green (JG) 

 

Also in attendance: J. Senchyshyn (JS) 

 

SEIU Back Wages Claim: 

JS informed the Board that DPW Department Assistant Trisha Lemon (TL) had come to him 

regarding an agreement she claimed she had made with WWMDC Commissioner Sam Potter (SP) 

for work being performed for WWMDC.  TL stated that at meeting with DPW Director Don 

Ouellette and SP, SP had offered her $45/hr to perform work for the WWMDC.  She stated she 

had received no compensation.  JS met with TL and her union representative.  He is working to 

flush out more details regarding the circumstances.  TL is reporting she worked 375 hours on 

Wastewater assignments.  Among the issues at hand is whether the work was performed during the 

regular business day. 

 

JS shared his discussion with Labor Counsel regarding the Town’s exposure.  Counsel 

recommended settling this matter quickly.  Members concurred that the Town’s exposure in this 

matter is of concern.  The Board directed JS to continue his talks with TL and union in hopes of 

settling this issue before the end of the fiscal year.  

 

Successor Bargaining Negotiations 

JS reported on the following: 

 

 DashCams – We finally reached a settlement with the Police on DashCams. JS reviewed 

the details. 

 

 Teamsters Negotiations – After 2 sessions with the Teamsters, we are making some 

progress.  We have tentatively agreed on revamping the uniform article.  JS reviewed the 

details of the uniform agreement. 

 

 AFSCME Negotiations – Initial proposals were exchanged on 5/1/14. JS reviewed the 

proposals with the Board. 

 

 Fire Negotiations –The union says it will resume negotiations soon.  No reason was 

forthcoming for the delay.  JS suggested the Board send a message to the union that future 

cooperation on the part of the Board seriously needs to be re-evaluated in light of the lack 

of communication from the Firefighters.  The members agreed and instructed JS to send the 

message. 

 

ATA/HR Director Employment Contract Negotiations 

JS presented a draft employment contract for the Board’s consideration.  Members discussed 

changes made in recently renewed employment contracts.  The parties discussed potential changes 

to JS’s draft.  JS indicated that he would revise the draft contract for the next meeting to be 

reflective of the evening’s discussions.  

 

 



 

NM took a roll call vote to exit executive session: 

 

 Member Schneider Aye 

 Member Green Aye 

 Vice Chair Peabody Aye 

 Chair McCarthy Aye 

 

The Board members having voted 4-0 to end Executive Session and return to Open Session, the motion 

carried.   

 

 

_______________________       

John Senchyshyn 

ATA/HRD 
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